GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD

GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

ROBERT GIBSON
MRS. PEARL TUSH
WILLIAM VOYLES
MRS. RITA TUCKER, CLERK-TREASURER

May 10, 1976 School Basement

Robert Gibson opened the meeting. All Board members were present. Also present were Ernest Purvis, Janice Gibson, James Harl, and a few visitors.

Claims were presented and approved for payment.

The treasurer's report as of April 30, 1976, shows a checking fund balance of \$10,324.06. (General \$3,550.06, Localroads \$657.90, Street \$3,014.06, and CCIF \$3,102.04). The Revenue Sharing Checking fund has a balance of \$3,902.15.

Janice Gibson's water utility receipts for April 1976 agree with the bank statement.

Three residents of the Featherngill Road area attended the meeting. They inquired as to the possibility of the Town installing a water line along their road. The Board advised these residents that it would be necessary they bear the expense of having the line installed. The Board further advised that in this case the usual hook-up fee of \$225.00 per resident would not be charged. Robert Gibson plans to contact Dan Cristiani in order that he may give to these residents an estimate of the cost involved in this installation.

A letter was received by Robert Gibson from Lee Hamilton confirming that funds are available to Ramsey Water Company through F.H.A. for the water extension plan. Also, the letter confirmed that Ramsey Water Company has applied for the funds and the usual process is in action.

Next month, the Water Utility Operating Fund is to purchase a Certificate of Deposit in the amount of \$20,000.00.

Superintendent Purvis stated that storage room is needed for the Water Utility equipment. He further stated that Carl Kiesler has such a room available at the rate of \$10.00 per month. The Board agreed the storage space was needed and Superintendent Purvis is to take the necessary action in acquiring same.

Pearl Tush is to contact Mr. Cody in regards to the Town selling the dump areas. Also, she is to inquire concerning the four corner lots owned by the Town which were originally the Town Square.

Marshall Harl inquired as to the possibility of purchasing a new or used car to replace the older marshall's car. Funds for this expenditure will be considered in next year's budget.

May 10, 1976 School Basement

John Bogeman of The Leary Construction Company, Inc., presented his contracts for the painting of the two water tanks and the installation of the safety climbing devices on both tanks.

The cost for the painting of the two tanks would be \$5,500 less a 10% discount if the contract was signed by the Town by May 15, 1976. This figure does not include any welding expenses. Should there be need for welding, Robert Gibson will accompany Mr. Bogeman in inspecting the areas concerned and it would be determined at that time the cost involved. The paint is guaranteed by The Leary Construction Company for a period of three years. All welding repairs are warranted for ten years.

The expense for installation of the safety climbing devices amounts to \$2,250.00 for both tanks with a \$250.00 discount if installed at the same time the contractor paints both water tanks. Installation of the safety climbing devices is guaranteed for the life of the ladder upon which the installation is made. Belts are warranted ten years under normal use and storage.

The Leary Construction Company, Inc. meets with specifications of the Occupational Safety Health Act.

If the Board should accept both the installation of the climbing devices and the contract of painting the two water tanks by the Leary Construction Company no later than May 15, 1976, Mr. Bogeman has offered to install a bi-centennial flag free of charge on the one tank located in Greenville.

The contracts presented by Mr. Bogeman were left with the Board for a decision to be made. The Board feels that if all recommendations from previous customers of the Leary Construction Company are favorable, the offers will be accepted.

Robert Gibson moved the meeting be closed.

Respectfully submitted,

Rita F. Tucker Clerk-Treasurer

Robert E. Gibson

President